



Anangu Pitjantjatjara Yankunytjatjara

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

Thursday 7 August 2020

MINUTES

Start time: 10.30 pm

Location – all on phone:

Wakefield House- Adelaide based Members

Owen Burton (OB), Nyunmuti Burton (NB), Gary Lewis (GL), Makinti Minutjukurr (MM), Julieanne Campbell (JC)

Umuwa TTC- APY Lands based members.

Willy Pompey (WP) Vice Chair, Bernard Singer (BS), Gary Lewis (GL), Richard Kanari (RK), Nyukana Norris (NN), Anton Baker (AB), Marita Baker (MB), Murray George (MG), Rex Tjami (RT), Richard King (RKg), Tania King (TK), Michael Clinch (MC), Bonnie Yeatman (BY), Neil Collins (NC), Charmaine Jones (CJ), Kenneth Davis (KD),

Apologies: Sally Scales (SS), Ebony DeRose (ED),

Arrived 2.40 pm.: Ruth Morley, (RM), John Stirk (JS), Mavis Welsh (MW) (minutes/recording).

TK meeting minutes.

Rotary Club of Onkaparinga - Presentation

RKg introduced Kumanara Young and Steven Royal (architect) to the meeting.

BS translated – and explained the design provided of shelters on handouts and displayed.

Mr Young thanked Exec Board for inviting him and he talked through the design with the Board.

BS translated.

My Young explained that Rotary Club Onkaparinga is made up of volunteers. It has spoken to Sally, Richard, Rex and Tania and they have been asked to design and present shelters. The roof is able to collect water and go into a tank with a secure donkey and camel proof tap on that.

BS translated.

Mr Young stated he will work through APY management if the Board support this.

RKg asked if the Board is happy to approve the design.

Resolution:

The APY Executive Board approve the design of the shelter and agree to refinements as it is put in at designated sites across the lands.

Moved R Kanari, seconded A Baker All agreed

RKg asked where do we put the first 2 or 3 on the lands?

BS translated. RKg said Rex wants one at Victory Well (special site). BS translated

BS – Amata and Victory Well – between Watinuma and Amata, between Kanpi and Amata. RKg need to consult with Nguritja to identify exact places.

Resolution:

The APY Executive Board agree for shelters to be constructed as a trial project and approve them to be at 1. Victory Well; 2. In between Watinuma and Amata; 3. Between Kanpi and Amata; 4. Between Indulkana and Mimili.

MG - said never seen this back to community.

RKg – that is the next step Mr George – back to community. Consultation will need to happen.

Resolution:

In principle and following consultation the APY Executive Board approve for 4 shelters to be erected at 1. Victory Well; 2. In between Watinuma and Amata; 3. Between Kanpi and Amata; 4. Between Indulkana and Mimili.

Moved A Baker, Seconded R Kanari All agreed

BS translated

RKg - second resolution.

Resolution:

That the APY Executive Board requests the GM to seek more funding for shelters to put more up across the lands, if possible.

Moved R Kanari, Seconded B Singer All agreed

GL asked where is money coming from – state/federal?

RKg – we have some money from roads funding for 4, but will need to look for more sources.

GL discussed Scott Morrison and self determination and funding. Coalition movement.

BS explained Rotary are volunteers and APY will get funds to build.

GL coalition movement a lot of leaders involved in this. Anangu control and other organizations getting funding. Aboriginal Affairs Minister wants to sit around table to negotiate PMC and create job, good education, health and go forward.

No-one can stop us as a coalition.

BS Non-one can stop – that's up to you. We as APY work for Anangu.
 BS confirmed all okay and argue. Asked Mr. Lewis agreed or disagree.
 GL Scott Morrison – spoke in language.

RKg advised Mr.Young and Steven of outcome.

MM spoke in language.

RK – back in past talked about some kind of shed for sorry camp.

RKg – That was last financial year. Have a meeting with AAR – because of COVID stopped us – we can do this year, different funding

MM – Palya! Richard.

Ara Irititja and 3 Wilkinson Street

(in attendance for Ara Irititja and 3 Wilkinson Street.

NPYWC - Yanyi Bandicha (Chair), Wanatjura Lewis, Margaret Smith (vice chair), Nyunmuti Burton, Maime Butler, Dorothy Richards.

Pitjantjatjara Council – Richard Kanari, Wilton Foster.

Ara Irititja - John Dallowitz, Dora Dallowitz

Nganampa Health Council - John Singer, Jamie Nyanangu,

RKg - Exec members from all groups, NPYWC, Nganampa Health and Pitjantjatjara Council Directors have been invited to talk about Ara Irititja and 3 Wilkinson Street and moving forward.

BS translated

RKg asked for Dora and John to give an explanation.

BS translated

RKg – Ara Irititja came to APY for support and help.

BS translated

RKg - Reason NPY sent letter saying they were moving to different premises.

BS translated

RKg – APY said palya and asked GM to look at all the debts/risks to bring Ara Irititja in.

BS translated

When NPY – Nganampa asked to fix up 3 Wilkinson Street – costs \$350K. APY will have to pay for a shortfall of Leave Liability and staffing.

BS translated

RKg – On top of that cost are more costs the rent has to cover.

BS translated.

RKg – APY will have to pay half a million dollars for Ara Irititja to come under APY. The only way APY can take Ara Irititja on is to take rent from 3 Wilkinson Street to pay costs.

APY Exec Board Meeting

7/8/2020

Day 3

RKg asked John/Dora to explain to Anangu Tjuta.

J Dallwitz (JD) Explain what we have been trying to do. We have funding for past 26 years for Ara Irititja - State, Federal, Philanthropic organisations for 26 years.

BS translated

JD – One of the only people helping us with Anangu organisation is Pitjantjara Council. Pitjantjara Council gave money every year.

BS translated

JD – only money come from Pitjantjara Council – all projects finished, just Ara Irititja left.

BS translated

JD – Money for Pitjantjara Council came from 3 Wilkinson St for rent to keep Ara Irititja going.

BS translated

JD – last year received a letter from NPYWC - moving from building. Worried Ara Irititja may not be supported.

BS translated

JD – if no money for rent, Pitjantjara Council won't be able to pay bank – take away Wilkinson Street.

BS translated

JD – then the only problem then would be Ara Irititja would stop – no money – that's why we came to APY.

Discussion with APY if APY would look after Ara Irititja and Pitjantjara Council and APY look after/work together from Day 1, 1994.

BS translated

JD – Anthropology dept & Pitjantjara Council they started Ara Irititja project. Anthropology in Pitjantjara Council is no longer, it is only APY.

BS translated

JD – the idea come together now is about looking after Ara Irititja forever. APY can still be looking after Ara Irititja.

BS translated

JD – when we made idea first time, 2 years ago, to APY, everyone said Palya – Wiru APY Board.

Margaret Smith (MS) – Ara Irititja is not part of Pitjantjara Council. NPYWC we pay \$170K a year rent. Rent money goes to Pitjantjara Council – they don't give to Ara Irititja.

JD – that money goes everywhere. The Pitjantjara Council pays lots of money every year – rates/taxes/water. What's left goes to Ara Irititja.

MS – Ara Irititja has no money.

GL – speaking from Adelaide.

JD – you have been part of Pitjantjara Council years ago.

GL – I think John – one person in the meeting from Pitjantjara Council. Bob Turner holding Pitjantjara Council funding. The accountants should be sitting here showing how much money in and out. Bob Turner holding body Corporate. So we can understand what talking about/where money going.

BS translated conversations.

JD – every year Mr. Turner.

Richard Kanari is here today every year meetings at Pitjantjara Council accounts books are presented, all on record. He can tell you there is no money going in to special places. Lots goes to bank – restore building, toilets. All audited yearly passed by Richard Kanari and Council every year.

BS translated.

RK – Chairman of Pitjantjara Council – spoke in language. Rent used to be \$300K plus something Nganampa about \$140K. Paying everything Pitjantjara Council, toilet, shower, everything costs. Look after building costs. Ara Irititja no money. Transfer to APY to look after Ara Irititja and 3 Wilkinson Street old building. It is looking good now. Paid off all areas carpark.

Wanted to mention 2 tenants if APY take over. What they going to do?

Where is money going to APY or stay there?

RKg – APY will get money, pay rent - remainder is to pay wages and costs for Ara Irititja.

BS translated

Jamie Nyanangu (JN) – in the past Pitjantjara Council and Nganampa walk together. Moved to 3 Wilkinson Street, Nganampa was going along with Pitjantjara Council. Everyone work together

We didn't know you were selling Ara Irititja Tjilpi JD, we should know. We belong to Wilkinson Street. If you know money story we should know – Mason & Balmer –they might know money story. Now it's getting bigger. Nganampa Health and staff and empower community are there. We heard NPYWC are going to leave.

JN – new building used behind NPYWC. This is a money problem. How we going to work together. Talk straight.

Dora Dallowitz (DD) - How do you imagine Ara Irititja could be supported better?

JN – let's talk with NPYWC and all others.

DD – We did have a meeting with you.

JN – we were worried about NPYWC moving.

BS translated

DD – maybe all of us to work together. Where does Ara Irititja money come from?

JN – Ara Irititja it belongs to us. We want to find out how much money you selling Ara Irititja

Jamie said – Dora don't tell me to ask someone else to talk – wrong way. We are learning for second language. Work together as a team.

OB spoke in language.

JN – Nyunmuti let me finish talking. How we work together, you can't interrupt.

MS spoke in language.

BS translated. Let's hear from Margaret, chairperson from NPYWC.

Yanyi Bandicha (YB) spoke in language.

BS translated – Ara Irititja started up from Pukatja. Moved to Adelaide from Ron Lester. Now Ara Irititja is in Alice Springs with Linda Rive. Since Linda taken on Ara Irititja in Alice still has archives there and given to Anangu to recognise. Still happening now. They should have come to us to talk about.

JD – NPYWC is paying Linda to do that collection, not Ara Irititja work.

BS translated

YB – said Ara Irititja - APY went 'back way', to GM to say they wanted assistance. They would have spoken to NPYWC as well. They would have supported you.

JD – we did talk to NPYWC. Jamie said we have to look after (me). Nothing happened after that.

JN – you change word around and after that we finished.

JD – I would like to say we live our life to help Ara Irititja . I want to see everyone 'happy'. Agree together. APY needs to be part too. We are all Anangu. If Pitjantjara Council, NPYWC, Nganampa – whatever you think is best to do.

JN – I'm happy to support Tjilpi where we going to move on. To work with Ara Irititja - we are talking, plan and actions.

JD – Been working with all groups. I'm 79, nearly 80. Ara Irititja as to be strong for Anangu.

BS translated

MS – Focus on today's story. What future is on 3 Wilkinson Street and Ara Irititja. November last year Pitjantjara Council to have joint meeting with them. Look for future. Place for all to share – hold on to it.

Ara Irititja run out of money long time ago. Last 10 years ago trying to talk to Pitjantjara Council. Last year Directors told Liza to write letter to have meeting with Pitjantjara Council last year. Meeting about 3 Wilkinson Street – the rent is paid to Pitjantjara Council.

EVERYONE SPEAKING IN LANGUAGE.

RKg- said Yanyi mentioned that the GM APY went 'back way'. Ara Irititja brought this issue to APY and went through the Exec Board.

BS translated

YB – chair NPYWC and JN. Women's council has to stay and Nganampa Health Council. Pay off debt and support Ara Irititja.

APY take on bank loan.

John Singer (JS) – happy to stay at 3 Wilkinson Street. Pay off mortgage. We want to stay.

BS – Loan is about \$350K. APY happy for organisation to keep continue to rent place out. Rent will help Ara Irititja roll through. If NPYWC and Nganampa move out Ara Irititja not there anymore.

Long term if place sell NPYWC and Nganampa have first option to purchase.

BS translated

RKg - APY cannot sell 3 Wilkinson Street. We are not buying it. First part is to pay \$350K plus \$50K and looking at what issues are. Can't sell, only transfer. Only APY can make that decision to transfer the property.

BS translated. \$200K for Ara Irititja wages every year need to be covered.

DD – we need to retire soon – we want to pass over to Anangu.

BS translated.

YB – Empower community's young people emerging leaders.

MG – spoke in language.

BS – good to come together with all archives. Need to pass on to young generation. Teach young people to go on journey.

TK – through the chair – others are trying to speak. Can you give time to talk.

MS – How much Pitjantjara Council owes?

JD – Depends how much you want to pay.

GL spoke in language. What are you saying – Ara Irititja will move to Umuwa.

RK – spoke in language.

JD – Meeting today might be a new idea. Ara Irititja and Pitjantjara Council has been speaking to APY. 3 Wilkinson Street has tenants – 3 year leases. Nganampa and NPYWC have secure leases.

RK translated.

GL spoke in language.

JD – everyone would like Ara Irititja to keep going. I'm only looking after it. Used to be everyone together. You know, in 1981 you were director. Since that time Ara Irititja have grown bigger – this costs money. Stay same/or keep going - with good support. Tenants the same. The only difference is that APY would help look after the property. APY will be a better landlord than Pitjantjara Council or someone else to be landlord. There will be a lot of work. Pitjantjara Council can't do it anymore.

GL – Thank you.

Maime Butler (MBut) – just an idea – NPYWC moving out we would like to still pay for Ara Irititja. Same amount paying for Pitjantjara Council, so can go on for future.

MS – no-one asked if we can take on 3 Wilkinson Street or Ara Irititja.

DD – we were told the building was not adequate any more.

MS – we are poor. \$170K too much rent. No-one asked us to take on 3 Wilkinson Street or Ara Irititja.

BS – suggested Director (GM/Chair from all organizations then come back to Executive Board to consider resolution.

Resolution

That APY Executive Board agree for all directors, CEO's to meet in Alice Springs to discuss suggestion of APY taking on payment of loan/mortgage and NPYWC/Nganampa to continue to pay rent and have a meeting in Alice Springs to come to a decision next week and includes CEO's, Director/GM to continue from this meeting today.

Moved B Singer, seconded Yanyi Bandicha

BS asked if all members agree with the decision.

BS when to have this meeting. Next week was suggested in Alice Springs.

ACTION: All members present suggested meeting on Thursday 13 August at 10.00 am. Meeting established.

All guests left the meeting.

4. Correspondence in - For noting.

Election information – received from Chantelle Bala, AAR – from Premier's Dept. Stating notice of delay of conduct of the next scheduled APY Executive Board elections. Next Executive elections due to be held between 1 May 2021 and 31 August 2021.

Pursuant to Section 9 (6)(a) Hon Stephen Spence Marshall, MP, responsible for Administration of the Act determined to delay elections that were due be held between 1 May 2020 and 31 August 2020.

BS translated. Everything is official.

4.2 Parliamentary Enquiry into Aboriginal Housing – received correspondence from Dr Ashley Greenwood.

RKg read out enquiry. Aboriginal Lands Parliamentary Committee has opened an Inquiry into Housing. Talked about what they will consider. Invite for organisation or person to make a written submission to the committee. Send interest submissions to Executive Research Officer, by telephone or email.

RKg asked – does Executive want a submission written on your behalf?

BS translated.

Resolution

That the Executive Board direct the GM to prepare a submission to add responses on those points raised by Parliamentary Aboriginal Standing Committee.

Moved: A Baker,

Seconded: Mrs. N Norris

All agreed.

2.30pm: MAVIS WELSH TOOK OVER MEETING MINUTES.

4.3 Archival film footage – SA museum - received a letter from SA museum with a request to use footage from APY lands.

RKg introduced Anna Nolan an Archive Researcher from SA museum. He said that they are seeking approval to use the footage in an ABC programme called 'Australia In Colour'.

BS translated

RKg said the museum wrote to the chairman by email and he read this out to the meeting.

Played a 1950 video clip. Images which is from Ernabella in 1933.

RKg asked if the Board was happy for the film to be used. They are going to make a movie in colour and want to know you are happy for them to use the clip.

GL spoke in language.

BS – he said we can't because there is no correspondence about this footage.

GL – because not received a letter about what they want – can't use until seeing picture.

RKg – So what does everyone else think about including this clip in the documentary?

BS spoke in language

RKg – they are telling the story – want to say that in 1933 Anangu were living the same way.

BS translated. Still carry out activities like in 1933.

RKg – they will pay you mob respect by saying you are part of the Aboriginal story.

BS translated.

RKg – Mr Lewis said no, but it is up to all of you.

GL – said should have seen picture and correspondence – has been sent.

RKg - letter is an email and it has been sent.

Chantelle Bala – do you want me to print the email for board members?

APY Exec Board Meeting

Day 3

7/8/2020

RKg – yes please.

MM spoke in language

BS responded – said that MM said a big discussion on Ara Irititja – now first put picture from SA museum. Have to think about it carefully.

RKg – if can't say yes do.

MG – interrupted.

RM – should get comments from member at Ernabella.

BS need to get better understanding of where footage is coming from.

Discussion in language.

GL – we have to have the correspondence in front of us. Working together have to have correspondence.

BS – every meeting we do have correspondence coming through.

GL – interrupted.

BS – now you have correspondence.

RKg – OK Gary you can read correspondence and say what you think, then we can have a resolution and make a vote.

BS – have a minute to read correspondence then come back to it.

TK replayed footage clip.

BS in language. MG said the footage is of all tji tji throwing spears at a target.

MG - At the clip – BS these are things we did when we were young.

MM in language. BS in language – we have still got strong culture.

RK left the meeting at 3.15 pm.

GL - maybe Richard and Tania can write ..

BS – can't come along to make presentation.

MG in language

DISCUSSION IN LANGUAGE

BS/MG – said that the footage is good, we need to consult Anangu to see if they recognise people in the clip. Leave it for now to consult with family.

RKg – do you want me to write and say leave until after COVID. Executive Board can't make decision because they want to consult with Anangu and families then after COVID will give response.

BS translated

4.4 Western Sydney University – received email from David Cole, Senior Researcher at Western Sydney University seeking approval for 3 photos to be inserted into a university journal.

BS translated. 3 photos they want to use.

Item deferred to next meeting where all Executive Board are meeting together face to face.

12. Other business

RKg – not sure if MM was there on Wednesday – she came late.

I have to be strict and if late to work and if here only half a day – only half day pay. Some people are here all day waiting – we have lots of work to do.

12.2 Car Removal Proposal

BS presented an on screen PowerPoint presentation to the Exec Board regarding this proposal and spoke in language about the proposal for the removal and recycle of vehicles on the APY lands.

The objective is to reduce the number of wrecked cars on the lands.

BS explained in language and English about the proposal to recycle car bodies and to include batteries which contaminate the lands. Will be fully equipped. Get environment back to natural way.

It will create jobs for young fellas – sometimes people remove cars – get all good parts out of car – will benefit people to recycle - potential to recycle (bottles and cans)
Start with wrecking yard – in language – in many communities.

Separate business to spruce up Indulkana and other areas of the community – also open up for other recycling proposing to create a business,

I am asking Executive Board and communities to achieve a business of scrap metal – as a joint venture with MJS – need to get back environmental vegetation. MJS is a company with long experience of removing trees and stumps and hazard reduction. They would like to train people to have ticket for machinery. The joint venture :-

- will engage Anangu to dismantle wrecked vehicles
- make positive local economic advantage, by training and employing local people
- Enable an Aboriginal business venture to build in capacity for other works
- Improve environment by removing vehicles and contaminants
- Potential for a recycling depot for other recycling - bottles and cans.

This is my first presentation – need to come in right gate to create jobs for Anangu – through the right gate to right people.

I have tabled an overview of the company MJS who want to set up a joint venture with Anangu – asking Executive Board to consider this proposal

APY Exec Board Meeting
Day 3

7/8/2020

Any questions?

WP – asked question – BS responded.

GL asked about MJS company. In language – cleaning up community. APY should have a role – no more old cars.

MG responded to GL – in language – no power to collect vehicles.

GL – support to cleaning up community – in language.

OB – spoken in language

3.45 pm

DISCUSSION IN LANGUAGE

RT translated.

OB – good to clean up the vehicles and keep the good parts somewhere.

RKg – we support cleaning up the vehicles in country. MJS need to come and we can ask if they will keep parts here.

RT – some cars bad and some cars good.

Resolution

That the Executive Board support in principle the cleaning up of vehicles in the lands and ask MJS to come and present detailed plan about what to do with the vehicles and where to keep the spare parts.

Moved W. Pompey, Seconded A Baker All agreed.

BS – MJS to come to next meeting. Something to help support the community – and look at Mintabie area as well – get natural resources back.

Thank you to the executive for resolution and come back with plan.

RKg – asked about email sent from GL to me today at 3.08pm. What is it about?

GL spoken in language

RKg – You send email at 3.06 under your name – did you send that?

GL – You misleading information – you are giving us. If we fool for everyone –

RKg – Mr Lewis I want to answer your question.

GL interrupted.

RKg – he sent email by another person under his name. If so, Mr Lewis can be taken off Executive Board.

RM – It is important to get appropriate information about COVID. APY is organisation for Anangu – ok. But APY has to look after its people. So not advisable because of coronavirus to hold a big meeting and bring people together because they can sue you as Executive Board members for negligence.

BS translated

RM – so if APY is thinking about having a Special General Meeting, ask SAPOL and Department of Health – if it is a good idea to hold a big meeting and my suggestion – because you can have 1000 people together in SA does not mean it is a good idea. Only special events – it is limited and you have to have a plan to keep everyone safe from COVID and know who is present so you can trace it back.

Mr. Lewis is saying I am giving you wrong advice. I have said before I have to have professional insurance. You can make complaint about me to Law Society. I have to be careful and accurate and give advice or else I could lose my licence.

I would like the Executive Board to have a resolution to ask GM to write to SAPOL and Health about holding large meeting; and I would like the Executive Board to ask for some legal advice for you as a big organisation about holding a big meeting.

BS translated

4.00 pm

GL – left the meeting.

RM – OB if someone pretends to be you, is that good? If someone picks up your telephone and talks to someone on the telephone pretending to be you, is that good.

RKg – this is messy – now getting emails from someone pretending to be Gary Lewis while he is sitting in meeting. He is not in meeting as coalition. Executive Board members have to talk for their community.

BS spoken in language

RM – back to a resolution, I would suggested the board consider Executive Board writing to SAPOL and SA Health Dept. seeking advice about holding a large meeting on the lands.

Resolution

That the Executive Board ask the GM to write to SAPOL and SA Health Dept. to ask for advice about holding a large meeting on the lands.

Moved W Pompey

Seconded J Campbell

All agreed.

BS translated

RM – also that the Executive Board ask for legal advice about the risk of make a decision about holding a big meeting and if Anangu get sick from meeting, ask for legal advice to risk to APY.

BS – Uncle Murray George is saying if it makes people sad if sickness comes through, so need good advice and listen carefully.

Mr. Pompey asking about election.

RM – have to emphasise it is never a good idea to let someone else use your name or address or your identity. This letter that supposed to come from Willy and Murray saying that Scott Fraser should stay on APY lands.

Kenmore Park caught fire and DF said to Scott Fraser, you can put cattle there. APY had complaint from Anangu, anthropologists went and talked to the Anangu at the place where there were cattle causing damage to a place - at Kadji Kadji and APY wrote letters to Donald Fraser and Scott Fraser saying cattle have to go and DF sent letter to say let Scott Fraser have cattle on the lands.

OB – talking about connection with DF and Scott Fraser.

RT translated.

BS translated

RM – as far as I know WP and MG are not Traditional Owners for where Scott Fraser's cattle are. Is it a good idea to write a letter about that if not your lands?

WP – Don't know.

RKg – asked WP who gave the letter? Do you know what it was about?

WP – cannot do it – told him.

RKg – asked MG do you know?

MG – in language Anangu talk to DF – this country belongs to Anangu – the cattle belong to Anangu.

RKg – did he tell you about the cattle? Did he explain?

MG – in language - talk about the letter of Jeremy Moore to September.

4.40 pm

MG left the meeting.

RM – the Mining Act changes – APY need to talk to secure safety of sacred sites – need to be sure that APY is aware of the changes to the Mining Act.
And many of the services SA government should offer to APY to help with mining is general. I am working with mining lawyer in Melbourne – Megan Brayne.

RM introduced John Stirk (JS) – the Executive Board asked RM to see if we can sue about the bad stories about APY – have advice saying it is not possible for APY as an organisation to complain of defamation – only individual Anangu – Executive Board members for example - can take defamation to court to sue for compensation. If the Executive Board wants to, it can support its members suing for defamation.

BS translated.

6. Money Story

TK advised the money story is for June 2020.

RKg displayed P&L on the screen and explained the budget situation. We have saved money in many areas this month. Discussion about the profit and loss continued.

Any questions?

Resolution

The Executive Board have gone through and reviewed the Profit and Loss account for June and agree it is a true and correct reflection and agree to have it published on line.

Moved B Singer

Seconded W Pompey

All Agreed.

Other business

OB raised the matter of Purple House in the community – spoke in language – letter sent to APY and we have to say yes or no.

ACTION

RKg – Remember 2020/2021 – APY Land Rights Act same time of 40th anniversary. What about this festival – do you want me to write letter to say we hold a festival for 40th anniversary of LRA and you mob can come in.

RT – spoke in language

Resolution

The Executive Board ask GM to write letter and say a great idea to have a festival by APY to celebrate the 40th anniversary of the APY Land Rights Act.

Moved O Burton

Seconded B Singer

All agreed.

Meeting closed at 5.05pm.

APY Exec Board Meeting
Day 3

7/8/2020